


T — |44 I
Small Town. “‘lﬁ"l Ih'.‘ll’ Real Life.
)

City of Duvall

Part | - Committee of the Whole Meeting.

A

Good of the Order. Mayor Pro Tempore Amy McHenry opened the meeting at 17.33
and welcomed all attendees.

Review of Regular Meeting Agenda. Mayor Pro Tempore McHenry asked all
Councilmembers present to review the agenda and propose any changes thereto; there
were no comments from the Council.

Update on the Woodinville-Duvall Road and Virginia Study. Larissa Grundell, City
Engineer, introduced Benjamin Ressler, Project Manager of the Department of Public
Works, who presented the existing conditions of the Woodinville-Duvall Road and
Virginia Street and a traffic study that was done related to the same. Mr. Ressler
presented the current challenges related to traffic and improvements that would
resolve this intersection's many challenges. Mr. Ressler presented short and long-term
alternatives that have been evaluated to reduce the traffic in the area. After Mr. Ressler
finished presenting, different members of the Council had questions regarding the
funding of this revitalization project, which were answered by Mr. Ressler and further
discussed by the Council.

Third Avenue Project Design, 60% Update. Agenda Bill 23-48. Larissa Grundell,
City Engineer, introduced Benjamin Ressler, Project Manager of the Department of
Public Works, along with Olivia Paraschiv, Department Director for KPG Somas, who
presented on this topic. Mr. Ressler and Ms. Paraschiv presented their updates as part
of the Transportation Improvement Plan (TIP) and highlighted the work that has been
completed and the work to be done. Ms. Paraschiv highlighted to the Council the
different projects that are yet to come and how these projects would benefit not only
the city’s residents but also the environment. Mr. Ressler concluded by providing the
Council with a timeline of future events and current and future challenges. He
encouraged the Council to attend the different open houses to be hosted regarding this
event. After the presentation’s conclusion, various members of the Council commented
and asked questions from the presenters.

City Administrator’s Report. City Administrator Cynthia McNabb provided the
Council with her customary update of future meeting dates and events and other
miscellaneous information important for the Council. Ms. McNabb also informed the
Council of the loss of a staff member from the Police Department and an increase in
the insurance premium from the City’s insurance provider. Ms. McNabb extended an
invitation to members of the Council for the interview of the candidates for the
Finance Director position currently open. Lastly, City Administrator McNabb informed
the Council that there would be an employee appreciation event and told the Council
who won a special recognition for exemplary service.

Mayor’s Report. Mayor Ockerlander reported on meetings she attended for different
groups. The Mayor extended a special kudos to the Duvall Police Department for their
exemplary work on the National Night Out event, which was held on August 1.
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G. Adjournment. After Mayor Ockerlander finished her report, Mayor Pro Tempore
McHenry adjourned the Committee of the Whole meeting at 18.41.

Part Il - City Council Regular Meeting.

A. Call to Order and Flag Salute. Mayor Amy Ockerlander called the meeting to
order at 19.04 and asked all attendees to rise to salute the flag.

B. Roll Call. The City Clerk called all Council members to record their attendance. All
Council members were present at the meeting except for Ms. Knaplund and Mr.
Lovett. After Mr. Botero, the City Clerk, finished calling the roll, Mayor Pro
Tempore McHenry moved to excuse the absence of Councilmember Knaplund. Mr.
Supple seconded this motion. All members present voted to approve the absence,
and there was no opposition—the motion carried by five ayes and zero nays.

C. Additions and Corrections to the Agenda. Mayor Ockerlander asked
Councilmembers to review the agenda. She called for removing item 1 on the new
business section of the agenda, namely, the use of allocated funds for a different
project, Agenda Bill 23-53. When asked if there were any additional changes to
the agenda, Mayor Pro Tempore McHenry highlighted that there would be a very
long portion of public commentary during this meeting and therefore called upon
Council to add an additional public commentary period after Council finished its
regular business as highlighted in the meeting agenda. There was no opposition
from any member of the Council. After Mayor Ockerlander informed the public
that the meeting would have to adjourn no later than 21.45, she asked for a vote
to approve the meeting agenda. Mayor Pro Tempore McHenry moved to approve
the agenda, and Mr. Supple seconded the motion—the motion carried by five ayes
and zero nays.

D. Proclamation for Labor Day. Mayor Ockerlander proceeded to read the
proclamation to the record.

E. Comments from the Audience. The Mayor opened the floor for members of the
public to comment. The Deputy Clerk called the list of those individuals who
signed up to speak. All public members were given three minutes to talk or five
minutes if they represented an organization. A list of the individuals who spoke at
the meeting is available at the end of this document. After all members of the
public physically present at the meeting spoke, the Mayor called on those
attending the meeting online. The Mayor then called on the City Clerk to read
comments received by the City Clerk’s Office.

F. Consent Agenda. Mayor Ockerlander asked for the approval of the items
contained in the consent agenda, namely:

1. Payroll and Claim Approval in the amount of $ 1,282,774.89
2. Approval of Minutes from the July 18, 2023, Council Meeting
3. Approval of Minutes from the August 8, 2023, Special Council Meeting
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4. Contract Change Order for Sport Court Resurfacing, Agenda Bill 23-50
5. Memorandum of Understanding with the Carnation-Duvall Citizens Corps, Agenda Bill
23-41
6. Parks, Trails, and Open Space Contract, Agenda Bill 23-51
7. Annual Fence Replacement Projects, Agenda Bill 23-52

Mayor Pro Tempore McHenry moved to approve the consent agenda, and Mr. Mercer
seconded—the motion carried by five ayes and zero nays.

G. Presentations - Use of Public Right of Way. Director of Community
Development Lara Thomas started her presentation by explaining the definition
of the right of way, its incidental uses, what is allowed on the right of way, what
requires a permit, what is regulated and what is prohibited, and also explained
current regulation as well as asked Council for a timeline for direction, policy
work, and community engagement, and also asked Council if there was anything,
in particular, they would like to see from the policy work to be undertaken by the
Office of Community Development. After Ms. Thomas’ presentation, the Council
asked about temporary displays, enforcement, and a proposed timeline. City
Administrator McNabb emphasized that there is a clear distinction between the
art policy currently being considered by the Council and the use of the right of
way. Ms. McNabb also highlighted the delicate nature of public art displays on city
property and their significance as government speech. These items must be
addressed under the separate art policy currently being considered by Council.

H. Comments from the Audience, Part Il. Mayor Ockerlander then called on the
City Clerk to continue reading any messages received by the City Clerk’s Office
unto the record. After the City Clerk finished reading these comments, the Mayor
proceeded to call on other members of the public present who wanted their
comments on the record.

I. Adjournment. Having no other business, the Mayor adjourned the meeting
unanimously at 21.48.

Respectfully Submitted,
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List of Attachments

Attachment # 1 — Handout from Member of the Public to Council during Public Commentary.
Attachment # 2 — Handout from Member of the Public to Council during Public Commentary.
Attachment # 3 — City Council Meeting Sign-In Sheet.

Attachment # 4 — Public Comments received by E-Mail by the City Clerk’s Office and Read on the
Record.
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Council Meeting August 15, 2023

/ﬁ’The Government of the United States is not in any sense, founded on the Christian religion”,
President George Washington
2. Thomas Jefferson celebrated the First Amendment, “for building a wall of separation between
church and state”, in a letter to the Danbury Baptists in 1802
(_] “The Divorce between Church and State cught to be absolute”, James A. Garfield, 1874.
4. Strongly guarded...is the separation between religion and government in the Constitution of the
United States”, lames Madison, Father of the Constitution.
“I believe in the American tradition of separation of church and state”, Lyndon B. Johnson 1964
&“The Bible is not my book, nor Christianity my religion”, Abraham Lincoln.
“l hold in this country there must be complete severance of Church & State”, Theodore
Roosevelt 1915.
8. “Keep church and state forever separate”, Ulysses S. Grant.
9. “In my view church & state should be separate...Religion and politics should not be mingled”,
Mitlard Fillmore 1856.
’Thank God, under our Constitution there was no connection between Church and State”, James
K. Polk 1846.
“The United States have ventured upon a great & noble experiment...of total separation of
Church and State”, John Tyler 1843,
12. We believe in separation of church and state”, Jimmy Carter 1977.
13. It is my firm belief that there should be separation of church and state in the United State”, John
~ F. Kennedy, 1959,
@J “We established no religion in this country. We command no worship. We mandate no belief, nor
will we ever. Church and State are and must remain separate”, Ronald Regan, 1984.
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Banner displayed for the public in the city
of Kirkland at the Marina Park & Lake Shore
Plaza:

“The city is aware the pride crosswalk has
been vandalized. The city does not tolerate
hate in any form and is working to address
the damage done to the crosswalk.

This vandalism is a hateful act, and the city
is investigating it. If you have any
information about this incident, please
contact the Kirkland Police department at
425-577-5656....."
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CITY OF DUVALL CITY COUNCIL MEETING

SIGN- IN SHEET

DATE OF MEETING: August 15, 2023

INDIVIDUALS MAY SPEAK FOR THREE MINUTES AND PEOPLE REPRESENTING ORGANIZATIONS, FOR
FIVE MINUTES. PLEASE STATE YOUR NAME, CITY OF RESIDENCE AND THE NAME OF THE

ORGANIZATION YOU REPRESENT (IF ANY)

Please note: The information recorded on this sign-in form is public record and will be released in
case of a public records request.

ARE YOU REPRESENTING | REQUEST
NAME - FIRST AND LAST: CITY OF RESIDENCE AN ORGANIZATION? TO SPEAK?
IF SO, LIST NAME YES OR NO
| Ohonion Shogner Cornakon WO [fquf \es
/ Dmte//f ld(;'oc{s D uua// no Ve S
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CITY OF DUVALL CITY COUNCIL MEETING

SIGN- IN SHEET

DATE OF MEETING: August 15, 2023

INDIVIDUALS MAY SPEAK FOR THREE MINUTES AND PEOPLE REPRESENTING ORGANIZATIONS, FOR

FIVE MINUTES. PLEASE STATE YOUR NAME, CITY OF RESIDENCE AND THE NAME OF THE

ORGANIZATION YOU REPRESENT (iF ANY)

Please note: The information recorded on this sign-in form is public record and will be released in
case of a public records request.

ARE YOU REPRESENTING | REQUEST
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From: Tina Blade

To: City of Duvall City Clerk

Subject: Duvall"s Support for LGBTQ+ Art Instaliation
Date: Monday, August 14, 2023 10:02:34

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the City of Duvall. Do not click
links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the
content is safe.

Hi John:

Please pass along our gratitude for plans by the mayor and city council to affirm
their support of LGBTQ+ people in our city with a permanent art installation.

Of the many of LGBTQ+ people we know and count as good friends, many have
experienced considerable misunderstanding, discrimination and hostility. Gay
and transgender youth in particular often face devastating rejection from
family, church, peers, and others. This puts them at extremely high risk for
suicide. For that matter, adult LGBTQ+ people are also at high risk for
discrimination and persecution and the damage these can cause.

That's why it’s so important for the city to actively declare its support for
inclusivity, safety, and respect for LGBTQ+ people through a permanent public
art installation.

It’s certainly the kind of statement we want any government representing us to
have the courage and conviction to make.

We commend and sincerely thank the City of Duvall for taking and upholding
this stance.

Sincerely,
Marc Hoffman and Tina Blade
Duvall, WA



From: Joseph Hegman

To: City of Duvall City Clerk
Subject: Permanent pride art/visibility concern
Date: Monday, August 14, 2023 10:31:42

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the City of Duvall. Do not click
links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the
content is safe.

Helio,

I wanted to address the topic of the permanent pride, art/disability installation that is in
discussion. While I appreciate the town accommodating the fence flag near the mail center, 1
don’t believe creating a permanent installation is the answer. The word pride itself isn’t
exclusive to LGBTQ+, pride is being prideful in whatever your beliefs are. If the town truly
wants to be inclusive, it should include religious beliefs, non-anti-sematic groups, sexual
orientations, war hero’s and so on. [ believe that’s why the fence decoration by the mail
center to be such a discussion. Does it make sense to have a permanent art over sexual
orientation? I would think military/ religious beliefs would come before that. Will the town
also provide installations for these groups to be “inclusive™?

Lastly, who’s paying for this? What if the installation gets destroyed, who is responsible
for watching over this? I want my voice heard that I believe nothing to be controversial
should be added to this town. The town should take no stance in any group or sexual
orientation period, it is not its duty.

Thank you for your time,
Joseph Hegman

Duvall resident

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Shaun Tozer

To: Lara Thomas; ity of Duvall City Clerk

Subject: Public Comment - Right of Way Use and Decorations
Date: Monday, August 14, 2023 18:00:27

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the City of Duvall. Do not click
links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the
content is safe.

Hello,

[ am submitting a comment regarding the on-going issues related to use of City ROW and
property. With the extreme amount of misunderstanding regarding the issue, an obscene
amount of disinformation is being used to replace actual facts.

Regardless of the symbol, this was wholly a ROW use issue. With questions being; how does
the city wish it’s ROW to be used, what types of uses are permissible, how do you protect free
speech, etc. As the city and staff decided use was purely unregulated, citizens rightfully did as
they pleased and the city looked the other way.

With increasing public use of the ROW and an inability to articulate its position to the
community, the city panicked; suddenly finding previously unknown authority to regulate the
ROW use and then clumsily removing all forms of free speech, rather than solely what was
deemed as offensive. It went from a city stated unregulated use, to completely impermissible
within hours; without any change to law, code, or policy. Just a whim.

Should regulations be implemented they should be clearly detailed, fairly adjudicated, time-
limited, and open for all opinions & speech. Look to existing code on how signage and
banners are already regulated.

For all of the reasons above, I can think of no clearer reason for the city to not be in the
position of determining what speech is preferred and what ROW use is acceptable as it relates
to free speech issues, such as what has occurred here.

I support maintaining city owned fences, structures and general ROW clear of these forms of
speech or expression precisely because the city cannot be expected, or trusted, to protect &
regulate it effectively.

Thank you for your time and consideration. Please confirm receipt of this email.

Shaun Tozer
City of Duvall Resident



From: Shaun Tozer /

To: City of Quvall City Clerk
Subject: Public Comment - Fireworks
Date: Monday, August 14, 2023 18:10:25

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the City of Duvall. Do not click
links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the
content is safe.

Hello,

I wanted to submit a short comment regarding fireworks, Some may remember that in 2016
the city put an Advisory Vote on the ballot for citizen input. In a year with huge local turnout
(83%) Duvall residents affirmed their absolutely overwhelming and uniquely bipartisan
support with a 60% majority to keep fireworks legal in Duvall.

See results below, or look them up yourself.

The much needed proposition 1 which funded our police, parks & IT barely squeaked out a
win with the same voters.

Please do not discount the community’s will in this matter. Outside of another vote, you will
never have a better representation of the will of your community; certainly not from a handful
of public comments.



City Of Duvall Proposition No. 1. Nine Year Levy Lid Lift for Big
Rock Ballfield Improvements, Employment of a Full-Time School

Resource Officer, and IT System Improvements

Keaswe
Approved
R 1272
Rejected
O B4
Total Votes 3,671

State Measures

City Of Duvall Advisory Vote No. 1, Sale, Possession, and

Discharge of Consumer Fireworks Within the City of Duvall

Measure Vote

1,480

Yes
No
—— 222

. Total Votes ! 3,718

Thank you,
Shaun Tozer
City of Duvall Resident

50.99%

49.01%

100%

39.81%

60.19%

1 OO%J



WHOLE VALLEY
T

queer-centered, intersectional feminist care

Danielle Winterwood, MSW, LICSW
Whole Valley Therapy

15315 1st Ave NE, Suite 216

PO Box 816

Duvall, WA 98019

(425) 780-6227 ext 200
danielle@wholevalleytherapy.com

August 15, 2023

Mayor Amy Ockerlander and the Duvall City Council
15535 Main Street NE

PO Box 1300

Duvall, WA 98019

Dear Duvall City Council,

| am writing today regarding the city’s recent removal of the LGBTQIA Pride installation and the lack of
policy for addressing hate-based speech expressions in Duvall.

While | am an LGBTQIA+ identifying individual, | would like this letter to focus on the impact on local
businesses when communities have no plan in place to protect from hate speech. | have lived in Duvall
since 2009 and have been a Duvall business owner since 2016. My business, Whole Valley Therapy, is an
LGBTQIA+ counseling center that has over 200 active clients. We employ 9 therapists plus support staff.
We serve local valley residents as well as individuals from nearby cities such as Gold Bar, Monroe, Kent,
Redmond, and Seattle,

Qur clients, staff and larger LGBTQIA+ community have experienced aggressions such as:?

Being called slurs while walking on Main Street

Community members sexualizing our family composition and declaring materials that represent
our genders as age inappropriate

Community members pathologizing our identities and claiming that we are mentally ill
Community members attempting to actively ban books that feature people like us in our schools
Community members telling us we shouldn’t exist

Being told by service providers in Duvall that they aren’t able to serve us or don’t want to serve
us because of our LGBTQIA+ identities

1 Most of these incidents are not reported to authorities for a variety of reasons including a long history that extends beyond
Duvall of being policed and punished for our identities by law enforcement. These are also everyday experiences for many
LGBTQIA+ people, especially for transgender individuals and for LGBTQIA+ people of color.

Whole Valley Therapy, PLLC / Whole Valley Therapy
15315 1st Ave NE, Suite 216, PO Box 816, Duvall WA 98019 « (425) 780-6227



¢ Being bullied at school for our LGBTQIA+ identities

o Being asked by community members “what are you?” as a derogatory way of commenting on
our gender

* Having Pride displays vandalized, stolen, protested or removed

Community gestures such as the Pride art installation outside Valley Mail, local partnerships with Pride
Across the Bridge, and even Pride flags displayed outside government buildings are meaningful signals
of hope and solidarity. They send a message that despite the aggression above, LGBTQIA+ people and
those who love them belong in Duvall. These small gestures matter to a community that is struggling
both in our town and as a result of legislation across the nation. As a business, these gestures positively
impacted our clients and our staff in addition to the larger community. | have never felt so proud to
have our office located in Duvall as when the fence art installation was standing. it made me want to re-
sign my lease for another 5 years to keep supporting this town that (| love. Visual signs that Duvall is
inclusive and celebrates diversity helps me attract more clients and retain high quality staff. It's a place
where | can grow my business and feel confident investing in my company’s future.

When signs like the Pine Tree flag are displayed on government property with nothing to stop them, my
business experiences the opposite impact. Staff or our clients won't feel safe, and won't want to come
to the office. Qur clinicians and staff feel hesitant to take a walk in the neighborhood if we don’t pass as
cisgender or heterosexual. Instead of clients from outside Duvall feeling safe enough to shop and spend
their dollars locally after their appointments {further supporting our local economy), they want to leave.
Our staff feel anxious to work alone and | wonder if we should give up our office space. It's difficult for
prospective clients to feel good about in person services when we disclose that while our city
government says they want to support LGBTQIA+ people there’s nothing in place to protect our
LGBTQIA+ community from hate groups from having equal access to city right of ways.

As a business owner, | ask that the city find ways of creating ruies to prevent hateful messages from
being displayed on city property, while still protecting and celebrating the most vulnerable communities,
including our very real and present LGBTQIA+ community. The city needs to act swiftly and with urgency
to remedy this.

| also ask the city to take appropriate steps to repair with our LGBTQIA+ community regarding the
painful and quick removal process and, ultimately, the city’s failure to have policy in place already that
protects LGBTIOA+ and other marginalized groups over the right others have to display hate speech on
government property.

Thank you for your time and action. | am available for dialogue, consultation or in any other way | might

be able to be of service.

Sincerely,
Elle (Danielle} Winterwood, MSW, LICSW
She/they

Owner/Clinical Director of Whole Valley Therapy

Danielle Baird Counseling & Psychotherapy Services PLLC / Whole Valley Therapy
15315 1st Ave NE, PO Box 816, Duvall WA 98019 » (425) 780-6227
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To: City of Duvall City Clerk
Subject: August 15 comments
Date: Tuesday, August 15, 2023 14:00:11

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the City of Duvall. Do not click
links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the
content is safe.

I am a Duvall resident and recently made aware that controversial symbolism is being considered for
permanent public art; and is perhaps even tax-payer funded. | am hoping to speak at tonight’s meeting in
person, but in case the sign up sheet is full and does not afford me the time to speak, | wanted to be sure
that my comments and feelings were received.

I understand that for some, these LGBT+ symbols are of nothing but love and acceptance, and it could be
easy to assume that those who reject them must be hateful and bigoted. | understand that many who
identify with this LGBT+ community have been through a lot and | understand these symbols are very
personal. In response | woulid like to share a personal story of my own, and | ask that you would consider
it with an open heart.

As a child | had zero interest in barbies or dresses... | preferred tadpole hunting, Gl Joes, gutting my own
fish, riding my motorcycle... You get the idea. Because | connected better with boys, | repeatedly told my
parents that | wanted to be a boy... | meantit. | hated being a girl. Looking back now, these desires were
clearly expressed through the lens of a child with no idea what sex was and how changing my bedy would
have impacted my life. I'm now almost 40 and haven't changed a lot, except that | love the outdoorsy
woman that | am. I'm so thankful that | didn't grow up in this time. Instead of being asked to love myself
as | was, | might have been encouraged to undergo surgery or take drugs with serious side effects to be
happy. | can't imagine going through life without the option to grow into the body | was given, have the
capacity to bear children, and love myself for who | am inside and out.

| know my story is my own, and I'm not here to convince anyone to change their minds. | just believe
there are many of us with serious concerns about the agenda these symbols also represent. And it seems
the world wants us to hate each other over our differences. | choose to believe that most of us are
compassionate, and there’s a lot that these flags stand for that we do agree on. Human rights and
fairness for all. Love & respect for all. | have friends in the LGBT+ community, whom | deeply love and |
would never want them disrespected or undervalued. But, for many, these symbols also stand for things
that we are likely never going to agree upon. Concerns that a child’s undeveloped ideas might lead them
to permanent bodily harm, or early death from osteoporosis, cancer, or transplant rejection. Concerns
about very adult content being imposed on children too young. Concerns for little girls having safe spaces
in locker rooms or bathrooms at school. Concerns about fairness in women's athletics. We may disagree,
but please hear my heart... These concerns are not coming from a place of hate, but of love and concern.

We are also all connected as neighbors. In fact, my husband and | had a lovely dinner a few days ago
with a woman who claimed to be an old high-school friend of Mayor Ockerlander's. Again, | ask that we
remember that we are neighbors tightly connected in a small town with good hearts and intentions, but |
believe that permanent conflict in the public square is not only unfruitful, but a poor example to
children of what it means to be a healthy community. | believe the best leaders work to bring
people of all beliefs together. ALL beliefs.

Let's show the next generation that we can live with and love each other under the symbol which
represents us all; the American flag. We are a melting pot of ideas and cultures. Any other flag or
symbolism (art or not) placed “we the people’s” property should not be supported. | ask that we
leave personal expression to personal property exclusively. Anything else will disenfranchise and



demoralize our community members of one side or another. Thank you for your time and
consideration.
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From: Bhoebe Reid

To: City of Duvall City Clerk
Subject: Pride Wali Removal

Date: Sunday, July 23, 2023 08:29:05

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the City of Duvall. Do not click
links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the
content is safe.

Hello,

My name is Phoebe Reid and | am a citizen who lives and works in Duvall, and | am
reaching out to discuss my thoughts on the removal of the Pride Wall at the corner of
Northeast Valley Street and Main Street Northeast and the all or nothing policy for city
fences that negatively impact our businesses, non-profits, and valley character.

| work at Wilderness Awareness School and have been living in Duvall for the last 5
years. | mentor the youth of our community and ensure that they live heaithy and
thriving lives. As someone who works with youth and adults alike, | acutely know the
importance of having an inclusive town, and the grave and dire consequences of
perceived hatred or bigotry. This isnt just a matter of opinions - this is a matter of
people losing their safety, their sense of belonging, and unfortunately sometimes -
their lives.

As a member of the LQABTQ community myself, | feel shocked at the sudden removal
of the pride wall, and the hate that was allowed alongside it. It has really made me re-
think whether Duvall is a safe and inclusive city to live in. | hope that this is being
taken seriously and that a public stand will be made regarding Duvall's inclusion of alf
of our citizens.

Thank you for your consideration on the matter. | look forward to your response.

Phoebe Reid



From: Jackie Blanken

To: Amy Qckerlander; City of Duvall City Clerk
Subject: Pride wall
Date: Sunday, July 23, 2023 06:30:00

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the City of Duvall. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello!

My name is Jackie I've lived in Duvall for 35 years. I enjoy Duvall because it’s a very very safe place to be. There is
very little to no crime and I don’t have to worry about doing things I need or want to do no matter the time of day
because of how safe [ feel. Duvall has grown a lot but there is still that tight knit community vibe which is a
wonderful thing to have while it is growing so much.

While I am part of the LGBTQ+ community in a currently straight relationship I did enjoy the flag and seeing it
when I rolled into town it would make me smile. I know it did help a lot of the LGBTQ+ community feel welcomed
when they rolled into town or even being a community member it made them feel safe.

1 understand kind of, why it had to be removed but doing so in the dark was kind of an ick move and I thought the
city could have handled that a little bit better- shouldn’t have dene it while people were still sleeping - were you
afraid of the backlash of it being removed?

I hope something can be put together for school kids and sports stuff and pickle time stuff to be hung up- 1 wouldn’t
mind seeing the pride flag back up either- maybe making sure everyone who has something to share in the town has
a correct permit and that there are very obvious rules around what can be put up- nothing that promotes hate or
hurting anyone LGBTQ, racially, etc. I know Duvall is better than this and is a beautiful town it always has been as
long as I've lived here at least. I hope to see the pride flag used in different ways around town and that the city
works closely with the creator to see that happens!

Thank you for your time and I hope to see the good come out of this because 1 know we have it in us.



From: Laureh Shimavo

To: City of Duvall City Clerk
Subject: Outraged about your support of the hateful White Supremacists and Anti-LGBTQ acticns
Date: Friday, July 21, 2023 16:05:40

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the City of Duvall. Do not click
links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the
content is safe.

[ am a member of the Snoqualmie Valley, and I am queer. You let the white supremacists and
anti-LGBTQ people run support for diversity out of this town with almost no effort (that the
public is aware of). One flag. Were there other threats? Are you investigating? Or are you
attempting to sweep cverything under the rug and destroy my sense of safety and the sense of
safety that the rainbow artwork declared to my peers? Thank you so much for initially giving
the artist a chance to get their work. And (healthy) shame on you for caving, for destroying the
artwork, for giving in to conservative bigots. There is no place in Snoqualmie for their hate or
your weak fear. Make amends with the LGBTQ community now.

Enjoy,
Laureli

Laureli Shimayo
shey (she/they)

LGBT Certified Org by NGLCC
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